May 28, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Connie Ballou’s home.

President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending: 

Treasurer - Julia Hungerford ; Vice President  - Connie Ballou ; Secretary - Karen Story

Board member: Steve Hager

Unable to attend: Jeannie Baker

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. NE 90th Street Park status. 

· Jason Filan is the Park Dept. employee who has been assigned to oversee park development and be our neighborhood liaison. (Mark Johnson is head of Park Dept.)

· Jason says the Park Dept. will bulldoze the blackberries in June and bring in a yard waste dumpster. We can hold a work party to load the dumpster after that, probably the weekend of June 28th. We’ll send email and put out signs. 

· Once the berries are cleared we’ll be able to get a better sense of the topography and can make plan suggestions.

· The City will be doing boundary and topographic surveys after the berries are cleared.

· The City has a design sketch. Teresa will ask for a copy for our website, and to show people at the work party. 

· Teresa will ask the City to show us a budget for the Park, before any money is spent. We want to know exactly what we will get for our $25,000 grant money, and how the money will be spent. 

· We may have a special HNA meeting later in the summer to show neighbors the Park plans. 

· We all like the idea of terraced grass “benches” facing the view. 

· The City proposes a rockery along the front berm. Steve can get granite cheap. 

II. We’ll attempt to form the following committees at the Sept. meeting:

· Comprehensive Neighborhood Traffic Plan

· Spinney Park Master Plan

· Covered Area at Highlands Park

· Highlands Sign Beautification

III. The City pays for one neighborhood mailing per year. The Board proposes that we use ours to send out a notice at the end of August publicizing our Sept. picnic and meeting and apprising neighbors of current issues and opportunities for involvement.

IV. Good sidewalk news! The City has bumped sidewalks on 116th (from 94th-100th) to top priority. The section from 95th to 100th should be started “soon.”

V. Steve is working with the City to apply for a $50,000 State (?) grant for funds to improve Spinney Park. The grant requires 50% matching by the recipient. The City thinks they can find $12,500 (25%), and the neighborhood would commit to 1250 volunteer hours at $10 an hour (25%).  The funds would be used to add 18 inches of sand to the Spinney field and reseed it. The grant deadline is June 13. 

VI. Julia reported that we have approximately $3100 in our bank account. 

VII. Teresa will ask the City if we can roll over our annual $3,000 grant money, so that we can save for a covered area, if we can get neighborhood approval. Grant monies must normally be spent each year. If we can not roll the money over, we will vote on how to use this year’s funds. Possibilities include sign beautification, kiosk maintenance, and a drinking fountain at Highlands Park (the City estimated this cost at $5000). 

VIII. We voted unanimously to purchase a paver to support the new Heritage Center. We’ll purchase 2 lines for $50. It will say “Highlands Neighborhood.” 

IX. Teresa reported that Debbie Ohman has volunteered to help plan and coordinate the neighborhood picnic in September. 

X. We need to log volunteer hours for the Egg Hunt. Teresa will bring the log sheet to our next meeting or to the work party.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10.

